
1 

 

THE LOOP  
 

                                                          

The Hunterdon County Rug Artisans Guild (HCRAG) Newsletter 

 

 
                                                                                                                   October 2017 

 

Presidentsô Letter  

 

 

This Presidentsô letter will be a little bit differenté 

I just returned from 10 days in the Upper Peninsula of Michigan, where I spent that time with 

some college friends (weôve been friends for 50 yearséyikes!!), hiking, boating, eating, 

drinking, and taking pictures.   Between the 10 of us, counting cell phones, we had about 15 

cameras.  We got into a discussion about what would happen to all the pictures we have taken 

(that we have kept) all our lives.  

 I have thought about this before, when I was the recipient of more than 10,000 slides my father 

had taken during his lifetime.  My criterion was simple-if the picture included my biological 

family, or friends I adored, I kept the slide.  All the rest got tossed out.  That brought it down 

under 400.  I know several other people who faced the same daunting job of dealing with things 

like that.   Previously, I have thought about what would happen to all my hooked rugs, and all 

my supplies. 

While I was away, I got an email from someone whose mother had been a member of the Guild 

many years ago, and she had recently died.  No one in the family wanted her hooking equipment, 

and could the Guild use it.  I probably get 3 such emails each year.  Getting that email on top of 

the discussion I was having with my friends cemented this monthôs topic. 

My question is ñwhat will happen to your hooked rugs and your hooking supplies when you 

depart this lifeò?  As far as I can tell, my kids do not want my hooked pieces, or certainly not all 

of them.  I hope my grandkids, nieces and nephews might want some.  Do you remember back a 

few years when someone found what is now the Guild hooked rug on some street out for trash 

collection?  It was (and still is) a beautiful rug.  Thankfully, someone knew of the Guild and 

notified us, and we were able to collect this treasure.  I donôt want anything I spend so much time 

on to end up like that (althoô some might). 

When Madeline and Margaret Brightbill died, they knew that their nephews and families did not 

want any more rugs, so they asked that their Thursday hooking group divide up their wool and 

the pieces they had made.  This was all coordinated ahead of time, and handled in a judicious 

manner.  It was also fun to reminisce over each piece as we were choosing them. My husband 

knows that he is supposed to contact the Guild when I die, to donate all my stuff.  (I hope I use a 

lot of it before thené). 

I am not going to survey everyone to see if you have made plans, but this is just something that 

has been floating around in my brain for a while.  It is a topic we all need to think about.  We 

have invested a lot of time and money in our fiber art, and it would be a shame to let some 

random family member decide it is or is not worth saving or sharing. 

So, CHEERS!   

Yours in wool, 

Weezie, Jan and Fred 
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OF IMPORTANCE  

 

Jeanne Surdi has put on Karl's shoe for taking care of the press releases for our meetings, camp, 

beginner classes, and exhibits.  However, in the middle of filling all of his shoes, Karl's computer 

crashed, and he lost the file that included the names of the newspapers and the contact 

information.  We need members to reach out to Jeanne with the name of any newspaper or free 

service (some towns have a cable channel with events) that would be appropriate for Jeanne to 

use.  Please email Jeanne at JSurdi2013@gmail.com.  Thank you. 

 

Correspondence 

 

Here is the text from a note I (Weezie) received from Capri Boyle-Jones, summer camp 

instructor: 

 

Dear HCRAG, 

 

Thank you for the invitation and opportunity to work with your guild at the 2017 Rug Hooking 

School.  It was truly my pleasure to work with some talented hookers and some eager newer 

hookers.  Your hospitality was fabulous!  Your organized school made each day easily 

productive.  Your generosity was lovely. 

 

All the best for your future hooked creations and learning opportunities. 

 

Blessings,  

 

Capri 

 

October  Meeting ï Friday, October 13, 2017  
 

Program ïFelted Sweater stocking with Bonnie Saunders.  Supply list is below. 

 

Show & Tell ï Please bring and share your current projects.   

 

Hospitality ï We thank our members who have volunteered to bring snacks and treats to our 

meetings during the program year.  Our meetings are enhanced by your contributions! 

The October goodies will be brought by Debbie Walsh, Lydia Lewis, Jane Anderson, Barb Perry, 

Lisa Savino 

 

 

Information and Supplies for October Guild Meeting 

 
**** If you plan on participating, PLEASE FORWARD YOUR INFORMATION DIRECTLY TO 

BONNIE SAUNDERS AT saunders2311@aol.com. 

 

¶ $12.00 per participant should cover the cost of roving, felting needles, and miscellaneous materials for this 

project.  

¶ Those who have their own needles or the Clover felting pen they bought for the spring felting project need 

pay only $5.00. 

¶ Participants will need to supply their own:  

javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('saunders2311@aol.com')
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o     felted sweater, if possible, cut the felted sweater into 2 stocking shapes before class using the       

           pattern I previously  distributed. Otherwise, bring scissors and pins.                                        

o     large sponge or a block of foam to lay project on while working.                                      

o     scrap of wool fabric (approximately 5"x 7" should be fine) - helpful for transferring design 

o     scissors for cutting fabric 

¶ Bonnie will take care of purchasing the roving and needles as long as you email her with your needs.  

¶ Here is the information Bonnie needs you to provide in the email to her:                                                          

    

o Name of Participant 

o Pattern choice (tree, candy cane, snowman, cardinal) 

o do you need felting needles? 

o email address, or phone number 

 

 

October  Birthdays  
Happy Birthday to Annie Edwards (10/3), Judy Quintman (10/3), Barb Perry (10/5), Katie Simonson 

(10/6), Patti Mahar (10/12), Loris Blandford (10/15) and Gisele Meader (10/25) 

  

Membership ïWe welcome the following three new guild members: 

 

 

Marjorie Anderson 

1037 Westgate CIR Bethlehem, PA 18017  

610-868-9458 610-360-8250  

marjorie.gilbert.anderson@gmail.com 12/30 

 

Mary Lou Green  

6421 Schantz RD Allentown, PA 18104     

610-530-9124  

mljgreen@msn.com 7/22 

 

 Roberta Olah 

11 Weidel DR Pennington, NJ  

610-212-1332  

tolah@comcast.net 12/18 

 

Misuk Lee 

9 White Tail Way Annadale, NJ 08801 

646-912-2282 

mlee@hotmail.com           7/14 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Sunshine ï Inform our Sunshine Chair Gail Ferdinando (908-735-6720 or Gqferd@gmail.com of any 

member who is ill or in need of a note of cheer. 

 

Jan Cole is recovering from recent surgery. 

 

mailto:mlee@hotmail.com
mailto:Gqferd@gmail.com
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Guild  News & Events  

 

Demonstrations 

 
Carol Kindt is looking for more volunteers to demo rug hooking at the Howell Farm on October 

7th.  You can come for half a day (10 am ï noon) or the whole day (10 am ï 3 pm).  We will be 

sharing the Welcome Center with quilters and their beautiful work.  It's indoors and like a mini 

hook-in because we work on our hooking while visitors are enjoying the farm.  If anyone would 

like more info about the day or like to sign up please e-mail Carol at ck-rk@comcast.net.  She 

would like to get a head count by or before Sept. 29th as she has to let the farm know how many 

tables and chairs they need to set up for us. 

 
 

40th Anniversary Celebration 
 

With Georgia Muhs at the helm, our 40th Anniversary founder and honoree, Jo Knobloch, was 

graciously presented a "Proclamation" by the Hunterdon County Board of Chosen Freeholders 

during the opening ceremonies at the 4-H Fair followed by Weezie's acknowledgment of Jo and 

the Hunterdon County's Guilds presentation of a plaque recognizing her for her dedication to the 

guilds on their fortieth anniversary. Jo then thanked the Freeholders and told stories leading up to 

the creation of the guilds plus the heartwarming story of teaching her Air Force friend how to rug 

hook, her friend cutting up her uniform into strips, creating a rug in honor of the military where it 

is exhibited in Washington D.C. today. 

 

We then celebrated with delicious cake and homemade lemonade at the 4-H Fair Office. Sherrie 

Peterson donated a large bag of gorgeous vegetables for our honoree to take home. We also gave 

her flowers. Jo told stories from her life that were enjoyed by all. I am working on obtaining her 

thank you and stories for our guild to enjoy. About 25 persons from the knitters/crocheters, 

bakers, and rug hookers attended. 

 

Congratulations to Jane Anderson on winning the mat challenge with her "Red Mill Clinton." The 

mats were voted on by the public. Thank you to Jeanne Surdi, Joyce Combs, Lisa Savino, Weezie 

Huntington, Lydia Lewis, Kathy Kane, Sharon Ballard, Cyndi Boults, Jane Anderson, Deanna 

Kinney, Linda Reitz, and Barbara Perry for their creativity and talent in hooking "Anything 

Hunterdon County" 40th Anniversary mat challenge. They now hang at the Lebanon Township 

Museum through September.  

 

We thank Barbara Lugg, Carol Kindt, Lisa Savino, Gail Ferdindano, Deanna Kinney, Sharon 

Ballard, Weezie Huntington, Kathy Kane, Cheryl Halliday and Barbara Perry for permitting their 

magnificent rugs to be hung in the Lebanon Township Museum through September. We thank 

Joan Lucas and Deanna Kinney for exhibiting our rugs at their museum. Please stop by on any 

Tuesday or Thursday from 9:30-5 or Saturday from 1-5 to view these lovely rugs. 
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